
 

 
 
 

Montréal, 13 November 2024 
 

To the tenants of Habitations Sainte-Brigide 
1225, rue Alexandre-Desève 

 

Work on the wheelchair ramp 
 
The MA Cardillo company will carry out work between November 12 and 22, 2024, to 
make the wheelchair ramp safer.  
 

 
 
Here are the main steps: 
 

 Demolish the walls and the 
concrete slab on the ground, then 
remove guardrails. 

 

 Install a new concrete slab over the 
entire ramp. 

 

 Build a temporary ramp. 
 

 Another contractor will come to 
repair, repaint and reinstall the 
guardrails. 

 
 

 
 
Persons with reduced mobility must use the temporary wheelchair ramp located 
on the south side of the building (near the parking lot) and use the common room to 
enter and exit. Signs indicate the which way to go. 
 
Tenants and visitors will still be able to use the main entrance.  

 
 
 


